MEMORANDUM

VILLAGE COUNCIL

BERNARD KLEPACH, Mayor DATE: August 28, 2024

IRWIN TAUBER, Vice Mayor TO: All Property Owners and Residents
ROBERT DIENER
IRMA BRAMAN FROM: Guillermo Olmedillo, Village Manager

RE: Bridge Weight Restrictions

Background

On November 13, 2012, the Village passed Ordinance No. 206 adopting weight restrictions
on vehicles crossing the bridge to the Island. These restrictions were recommended by consulting
engineers to protect the structural integrity of the bridge.

Pursuant to that Ordinance, on June 6, 2021, the Village Manager issued an Administrative
Order waiving the weight restrictions for a period of 36 months to facilitate the timely completion
of several ongoing infrastructure projects. The waiver has expired. In consultation with our bridge
engineers, I have decided to reimpose the original weight limitation of 16 tons.

Weight Limits Reimposed

Commencing on Tuesday, September 3, 2024, the Village will be strictly enforcing the 16-
ton weight limitation (without exception) on all vehicles entering and leaving the Island. This
action is necessary to protect the structural integrity of the bridge and the health, safety and welfare
of all residents and guests.

Please immediately notify all your vendors and contractors of the weight limitations. We
will also provide notice to all contractors working on the Island.



